MINUTES
MOBILE MANUFACTURED HOME ADVISORY COUNCIL

JANUARY 18, 2006
The Mobile Manufactured Home Advisory Council convened January 18, 2006 at 10:00 a.m. 
in Room 117 of the State Office Building, 165 Capitol Avenue, Hartford, CT 06106.

Members Present:

Ben Castonguay

CT Real Estate Commission Member
Debra Russo


DECD Representative

(for Thomas J. Ciccalone)

Leonard S. Campbell

Town Planner  
George Cote


Banking Industry Representative
Keith Jensen


Park Owner
Marcia L. Stemm

Park Owner
Al Hricz


Park Tenant
Members Absent: 

Vincent Flynn


CHFA Employee

Thomas J. Ciccalone

DECD Representative





Bennett Pudlin


Attorney at Law
Jeffrey Ossen


Park Owner

Myriam Clarkson                    Mobile Manufactured Home Industry Rep.

Michelina G. Lauzier

Park Tenant
Neil Gervais


Park Tenant
Board Vacancies:

One Senior Citizen




One Representative of the Housing Advisory Committee
DCP Staff Present:

Nelson Leon, Advisory Council Secretary




Vicky Bullock, DCP Attorney

Public Present:

Raphael Podolsky, Esquire 
Note:
The administrative functions of this Board are carried out by the Department of Consumer Protection, Occupational and Professional Licensing Division. 
For information call Richard M. Hurlburt, Director, at (860) 713-6135.

MINUTES

The Advisory Council voted unanimously to approve minutes of the November 15, 2005 
Mobile Manufactured Home Advisory Council meeting with amendments to page-1, reflecting 
George Cote present, one senior citizen vacancy, one representative of the housing advisory committee vacancy, and correction on page-2 under the heading “New Business” to reflect New Milford.
NEW CONNECTICUT HOUSING FINANCE AUTHORITY REPRESENTATIVE

Correspondence dated November 15, 2005 from the Connecticut Housing Finance Authority, confirming that Vincent Flynn, former CHFA representative, no longer works for the CHFA and has been replaced by Charles J. Emerson who will be the new CHFA representative on the Mobile Manufactured Home Advisory Council.

REPORT FROM SUB-COMMITTEES

· EDUCATION COMMITTEE

Ms. Bullock reports on the mobile home website and suggested that each Advisory Council member navigate the site and provide to her by 3/1/06, their written ideas and suggestions to make the site more user friendly and categorized items by its level of priority, and that any promotional pieces to be added and/or revised will need to be submitted by the education committee for review and follow-up.

· LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE

The Legislative Committee reports that the court case regarding “Non-Conforming Use” concerning Candle Hill Trailer Park in New Milford, CT  is in the judge’s hand and awaiting an answer, and that there are four law suits that have been combined into one pending before the courts on this matter. The issue being argued on this matter concerns expansion size of the park and not the size of mobile homes.  
· FINANCE COMMITTEE
The Finance Committee reports on meeting with the banking commissioner to discuss a survey, which contained a series of questions concerning bank lending practices for mobile manufactured homes. The banking commissioner did not want to sign the survey and not take a stand on it, but would consider it as part of his community reinvestment act review. The Finance Committee is considering several options proposed to them, such as speaking with the bankers association for their opinion, with the goal being getting more banks to engage in lending with the least marginal difference from their normal stick home rates, engaging in further conversations with CHFA about whether there is anything they can do, similar to past programs without FHA insurance requirements. The Committee will follow-up on the suggestions and put the surveys on hold until such time the follow-up suggestions have been utilized.   
RYDER PARK UPDATE

Mr. Hricz reports the club house almost in its completion stage to accommodate at least roughly 240 people, most of road work already done, and all homes moved in, with the exception of one or two which are not being occupied at this time. 
CASE COMPLAINT AND RELATED ISSUES UPDATE 

Advisory Council is requesting of DCP Special Investigator Gregory Carver to provide them with a complaint log at their next meeting scheduled for Wednesday, April 19, 2006. The Advisory Council would like the complaint log to reflect a description of complaints received by DCP.
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 11:50 A.M.   
Respectfully submitted,









Nelson Leon









Advisory Council Secretary
The next meeting of this Advisory Council is scheduled for Wednesday, April 19, 2006.
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